
CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

THURSDAY, MAY 5, 2011     
 

Present: Ald. Ciccone (Chair), Johnson, Swiston, Harney, Yates, Shapiro and Fuller  
Absent: Ald. Freedman 
Also Present: Ald. Lappin, Danberg, Crossley and Lennon 
City Staff: Chief Matthew Cummings, Newton Police Department, Acting Chief Bruce Proia, 
Newton Fire Department, Lt. Hugh Downing (Newton Police Department) and Maureen 
Lemieux (Chief Financial Officer) 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANS AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#144-11 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate and expend 

the sum of twenty-four thousand three hundred dollars ($24,300) from FY11 
Budget Reserve to supplement the Fire Department’s Vehicle Repair and 
Maintenance Account to fund emergency/upkeep repair work on the fire 
apparatus.  [04-20-11 @ 5:57 AM] 

ACTION: APPROVED 7-0 
 
NOTE: Acting Chief Proia said this appropriation is necessary to supplement the outside 
vehicle repair and maintenance account, which has been depleted due to the number of repairs 
throughout the year.  He said the department started the year with $26,400 and after making 
transfers of funds within the current budget, it is necessary to request these additional funds.  The 
current balance in the account is $424.92.   
 
Acting Chief Proia reviewed with Committee members the vehicle repair list, indicating work 
that is necessary, attached to this report.  He said some vehicles would not pass inspection 
without these repairs; the trucks are getting older requiring repairs more often.  He has prioritized 
the list and cannot wait until next fiscal year to complete these repairs.  Cost estimates for the 
repairs on the “high” priority list are approximately $24,300.  Cost estimates for the repairs on 
the “low” priority repairs are an additional $35,420.   
 
Ald. Fuller asked why the remaining $35,000 is not being requested at this time for repairs.  
Acting Chief Proia said he is hopeful next years’ budget will include these funds.   
 
Ald. Harney asked if ladder 2 is a safety concern.  Acting Chief Proia answered Ladders 2 and 3 
need primarily cosmetic work.   
 
Ald. Yates moved approval of this appropriation.  Committee members agreed 7-0. 
 
At approximately 10:00 pm, Ald. Swiston moved to adjourn. 
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      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
      Allan Ciccone, Jr. Chairman 
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